
Huntsville Hospital Instructor and Student Parking Guidelines    (Revised 8/9/2016) 

      Welcome to Huntsville Hospital Health System (HHHS).  These Parking Guidelines are provided to inform students of where to 
park when present on the Huntsville Hospital, Women and Children’s and Madison Hospital campuses.  Parking Guidelines are not 
“recommendations,” each student is expected to follow the Guidelines EVERY time they are present for “school related reasons” on 
the HHHS campus.  Students need to add 20-25 minutes to their arrival time to insure they arrive on time to their units for their pre-
clinical huddle. 

Instructor Parking: All instructors may park on the top deck of the Employee Garage.  Access is obtained via the faculty badge.  

M-F after 5:00 and all weekend days/nights faculty may park on levels 3&4 of the Blackwell Medical Tower.   

Students precepting or in clinicals on the Huntsville Hospital campus  M-F, 7a-7p should use the following 
instructions: 

 Huntsville Hospital Main: 
o Enter student parking from St. Clair Street directly behind 1st Baptist church located on Governor’s Drive.  Students 

should park in the furthest spots on the east side closest to the hospital. 
o Students can walk 1.5 blocks east towards the main hospital and tram station.  For a ride back to cars in the 

afternoon call 256- 265-6660. 
o For safety/traffic reasons, students are asked to use the sidewalk and all crosswalks. 
o For any emergency requiring our Security Department, please call 256-265-6660.  Shuttle service is only available 

for large groups.  Security must be called at a minimum of 15-20 minutes in advance.  
 Women and Childrens (WCH): 

o Park in the same parking lot as indicated above for Hunstville Hospital Main.  The Tram is the quickest way to 
travel from the Huntsville Hospital Main (HHM) to WCH.  Follow the signs to the Tram station.  It is located on the 
second level of HHM, one floor above the cafeteria.  There are two Trams; the Tram on your right is an “express” 
(stopping only at WCH) and the TRAM on your left is a “local” stopping at each building between HHM and WCH.  
Take the Tram on your right, the express. 

 
Students precepting or in clinicals on the Madison Hospital campus  M-F, 7a-7p should use the following 
instructions: 

 Madison Hospital - Students assigned to Madison Hospital will park in the parking lot off of Highway 72, in front of the 
Medical Office Building .  Upon entering hospital drive from Highway 72, take the first left and then turn left again into 
the parking lot.   

 

Instructions for Nights and Weekend Student Parking: 
o Huntsville  Hospital Main -  on the top level of the Employee Parking Garage, located behind the McDonald’s 

Restaurant  
o Women and Childrens - on the top level of the Medical Office Building(MOB) close to Women and Childrens 

Hospital 
o Madison Hospital – Park in the parking lot off of Highway 72, in front of the Medical Office Building .  Upon 

entering hospital drive from Highway 72, take the first left and then turn left again into the parking lot.   
 

Escort: 
If at any time a student feels insecure in walking into a parking area at any of the three campuses, a Security escort can be arranged.  
Call the internal number of 5-6660 to arrange for a Security officer to escort you to your vehicle. 
 
Consequences for NOT following Student Parking Guidelines: 
Detailed parking guidelines are provided so students will avoid having a wheel lock placed on their cars and being fined.  If student 
Parking Guidelines are not followed, students will be subject to a parking for each occurrence ($50.00-$250.00) Paying for parking in 
a non-designated student parking area does not exclude a car from being wheel locked.  Not following Parking Guidelines could 
result in a student no longer being able to use Huntsville Hospital as a clinical site. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation.  We have tried to think of the fairness to each student when creating these Guidelines.  There are 
several schools and many students present at our facility, often at the same time.  We have made it our priority to be sure parking is 
safe and available to all students. 




